MINUTES

INDIAN LAKE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

OCTOBER 11, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council was held on October 11, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

THOSE PRESENT:



THOSE ABSENT:
Terry L. St. Clair, Council President

Patricia Dewar

Michael D. Miscoe





Charles McCauley





P. Scott Moore 
John Walters
Bryan Bozovich






Barry S. Lichty, Mayor

Daniel W. Rullo, Solicitor

Matthew G. Melvin, Solicitor

Theresa L. Weyant, Borough Secretary

Harry Huzsek, Superintendent

Visitors – William Kirkpatrick, Fred Jones, Denise Miller, Carl Chapman, Albert Diehl, and Alane Couch.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Terry L. St.Clair, President.
ORDER OF BUSINESS

 1.
William Kirkpatrick, Aquatic Environment Consultants-Lake Weeds – Mr. Kirkpatrick addressed some of his concerns regarding invasive aquatic organisms along with some suggestions that the Borough might want to enforce in order to stop the spread of these non-native aquatic species into the lake.

At 7:20 P.M. St.Clair called for an Executive Session of the Borough Council.

Upon returning to Regular Session at 7:50 P.M. St.Clair reported that the Executive Session was held to discuss Potential Litigation.

 2.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on September 13, 2006 – St.Clair asked for additions and/or corrections.  There being none, Walters moved and Miscoe seconded to approve the minutes as submitted.  All ayes, motion carried.

 3.
Financial Reports – Secretary reviewed the Income & Expense Report, the Budget Report and the List of Bills for September 30, 2006.  Secretary would like to add the following additional outstanding bills to the List of Bills Report:  Rudd Equipment, new brakes for grader, in the amount of $20,515.59; and Cingular Wireless, Sept ’06 cellular phone charges, in the amount of $11.65.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Borough’s Financial Reports, including the amendment to the List of Bills Report.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Water Works Income & Expense Report and the List of Bills for September 30, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Water Work’s Financial Reports as submitted.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Sewer Plant Financial Reports and the List of Bills for September 30, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Sewer Plant Financial Reports as presented.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


Secretary reviewed the Summary of Account Balance Report for September 30, 2006.  Miscoe made a motion to approve the Summary of Account Balance Report for September 30, 2006.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

 4.
Welcome Visitors – William Kirkpatrick, Fred Jones, Denise Miller, Carl Chapman, Albert Diehl, and Alane Couch.
 5.
Legal Report:

1.
P.B.S. Coals – Attorney Rullo along with Barry Lichty will meet with P.B.S. Coals to see what their official proposal is for the Water Quality Control Account and to discuss the easement for the Well #2 Pumphouse.
 
2.
Office of Recorder of Deeds - Amended RTT Ordinance/Resolution Act 40 – Miscoe made a motion to authorize Attorney Rullo to prepare the proposed resolution using Alternative #1.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.  

3.
Attorney Robert Boose – Quit-Claim Deed for Peninsula Lot No. 246 – In 2000, this property was donated to the Borough from C. Lawrence Collingwood.  This property was sold at tax sale in 2003 to Gary Pirschl.  John Oliver has now purchased the property from Mr. Pirschl and Attorney Boose is requesting that the Borough sign a quit claim deed to the property.  Attorney Rullo questioned as to how a municipality losses a piece of property through tax sale.  Secretary reported that whenever they took over ownership of this property the Borough received a tax notice.  Secretary spoke with the assessment office and was instructed to write a letter requesting exemption from paying real estate taxes on this lot.  The Board of Assessment Appeals denied the request.  Attorney Rullo stated that he would like to check into this further and asked the Borough Secretary to forward the correspondence to him.  
Miscoe made a motion to authorize Terry St. Clair to sign the Quick-Claim Deed for Peninsula Lot No. 246.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  

McCauley made a motion to table this matter until the November 8th meeting until Attorney Rullo can find out how the Borough lost this property at a tax sale.  Moore seconded the motion.  4 ayes, 2 nayes.  Motion carried.
 6.
Correspondence:

A.
Cheryl Gill-Berming on Peninsula Drive – Mrs. Gill wanted to thank the two (2) workmen for fixing the berm along their lake front lot on Peninsula Drive.
B.
Clair and Sherry Gill-Trimming of Trees along the Borough Roads – Mr. and Mrs. Gill are very upset about the denuding of the trees along the front of their property on Peninsula 1646.  Besides the irreplaceable tree cover, they are very dismayed that they were not informed that this scalping was to occur.  Mr. and Mrs. Gill feel that removing the overhanging branches about 15 feet would be more appropriate and more desirable than the 35 feet which is being done.  Also, about 25% of their rustic log fence was broken.  The damage has been done and they desire an understanding among the community leadership that unmanaged actions to carry out the Council’s well-intentioned directions can lead to permanent damage and destroy the character of Indian Lake.
   
Mayor Lichty stated that he doesn’t see any problem with the work that was done.  He saw the area in question shortly after the work was completed and couldn’t see anything wrong with the work and the workmen fixed the fence.  Secretary also provided pictures of the area in question.  Council asked Mayor Lichty to write a letter to Mr. and Mrs. Gill explaining exactly why the Borough is trimming the trees in the Borough right-of-way the way they are.

C.
Alane Couch-Proposed Mandate for Garbage Pick-up for all Home Owners – Ms. Couch is opposing the proposed mandate for garbage pick-up for all home owners.  Ms. Couch feels that it is Council’s responsibility to all property owners to contain borough related expenses whenever possible.  Residents who can justify the expense of garbage pick-up use the service and those who do not find other responsible means to dispose of their garbage.  

  
An unsecured dumpster is an open invitation for unauthorized trash.  It is the business owner’s responsibility to take the necessary steps to prevent this from happening if they do not want the unauthorized trash in their dumpsters not the Boroughs.


As for the trash thrown along the roads, this is something that should be chalked up to an unfortunate event.  If this is occurring on a regular basis, this could be resolved by the Borough’s two-fulltime police officers, by either going through the trash to find any identifying information or a police stakeout might be in order to catch the offenders.



Ms. Couch is suggesting that in the next Borough newsletter, a brief description of the problem should be noted, it should be stated that littering and theft of garbage service are crimes and that the offenders will be dealt with accordingly.  Some encouragement for concerned citizens to be on the lookout for these offenders would also greatly help because any respectable property owner will not want to be caught by their neighbor engaging in any sort of crime.

 7.
Committee Reports:

1.
Finance Report:



A.
2006 Borough Financial Review – Walters made a motion to authorize the Borough Secretary to do the following budget adjustments:




1.
402.000
Contracted Services

$  4,086.00




2.
410.700
Police Capital


$  1,695.00



3.
417.192
Sewage Inspections

$  6,190.00




4.
437.230
Fuel


           
$  5,000.00




5.
438.000 Highway Maintenance

$  4,404.00




6.
486.355 Vehicle Insurance


$  2,174.00




7.
437.870 Equipment Maintenance

$15,000.00



8
405.130 Assistant Secretary
               (  5,000.00)

9.
409.375 Building Maintenance
               (  2,000.00)


            10.
437.700 Vehicle and Equipment Capital        (10,000.00)



            11.
486.351 Insurance-Business Package
 (     982.00)



            12.
486.156 Employee Medical Insurance
 (  1,100.00)



            13.

Workmen Wages


 (19,467.00)




Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.



2006 Water and Sewer Financial Reviews – Walters made a motion to accept the 2006 Water and Sewer Financial Reviews as presented.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.



B.
2006 Firemen’s Relief Fund Distribution – Walters made a motion to allocate 90% of the 2006 Firemen’s Relief money to the Shanksville Volunteer Fire Department and 10% to the Central City Fire Department.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

2.
Public Works:

   

A.
Tap-In for New Pro Shop – Moore made a motion to tap-in the new pro shop to the public water system as a commercial water customer once the tap-in fee has been paid.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.

   
B.
Open Bids for the Farmal Tractor, sickle bar, and mower deck: 



1.
Eugene Pope

$   401.99




2.
Gaudino Brothers LLC
$   430.00




3.
Michael R. Custer
$   927.50




4.
Joel Smiley

$1,001.00




5.
James W. Barron

$1,326.00




Walters made a motion to accept the bid from James W. Barron, in the amount of $1,326.00 for the Farmal Tractor, sickle bar and mower deck.  Bozovich seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.


2.
Personnel Report:

   
A.
Proposed Revision to Employee Sick Leave Policy – Walters made a motion to approve the following change to the employee sick leave policy effective January 1, 2007:

1. Each full time employee will get 15 sick days per year

2. Employee can accumulate sick days up to 240 hours (30) 
   

  
To be eligible for holiday pay an employee must work the last scheduled work day prior to and the next scheduled work day after every holiday.  If an employee calls off sick the day prior to or the day after a holiday, the employee will be required to have a doctor’s slip in order to be paid for the holiday.  Employee can schedule a vacation day or a personal day the day before or the day after a holiday.




Bozovich seconded the motion.  4 ayes. 1 naye.  Motion carried.


B.
Hiring of New Employee – McCauley made a motion to hire Dean Snyder providing that he passes a physical and drug test, with a starting date of January 2, 2006, his wage will be set at $12.00 per hour and after 6 months the wage will increase to $12.50 per hour.  Attorney Rullo is to prepare a condition of employment agreement for Mr. Snyder.  In this agreement it needs to be stated that he will have two (2) years to acquire the necessary sewer and water certifications.  If the certifications are not acquired his employment will be terminated.  Also, a clause needs to be added which states that the Borough agrees to pay for all training and testing related to the water and sewer certifications and in return Mr. Snyder agrees to work for the Borough for a minimum of 3 years.  Should he leave before the 3 years, he would be required to reimburse the Borough 1/3 the cost of the water and sewer certification training and testing for each year not worked.  Moore seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.  

3.
Environmental Report:



A.
Update on Biking Trail – Secretary reported that she sent out the packets for proposals to seven (7) engineering firms for a statement of interest to provide construction inspection services for the Calendar’s Run Hiking and Biking Trail.  The proposals are due back on October 13, 2006 and the Borough must select one.   Copies of all the proposals must be sent to PennDot along with  proposal along with who our selection is to PennDot for their approval.  St. Clair appointed Barry Lichty, Charlie McCauley and Theresa Weyant to review the proposals, make the selection, and for the documentation to PennDot for their approval.
4.
Zoning Report:



A.
September Report of Building Permits Issued – Secretary provided each council member with the September Building Permit Report.

  8.
Old Business:    
None.
 9.
New Business:  

A.
Duties of the Zoning Hearing Board Training – McCauley made a motion to authorize the expenditure to send the Zoning Hearing Board Members to the Duties of the Zoning Hearing Board Training.  Walters seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried. 

10.
Public Comment:
A.
Carl Chapman – Mr. Chapman informed the Council that the brush cutting on the island in front of Pawnee Park has been completed and all the brush has been removed.
B.
Albert Diehl – Mr. Diehl would like to see the Borough cut down on the number of General Licenses which are issued to non-residents.  Mr. Diehl would also like the Borough to make it mandatory for all rental property to have garbage service.


With no further business to discuss, Walters moved and McCauley seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 P.M.  All ayes, motion carried.


The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Indian Lake Borough Council will be held on November 8, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Indian Lake Borough Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. Weyant

Borough Secretary
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